
 

 
Communication No. 2451 
 

Decisions of the Council 
 
 
The ISU Council met on January 20, 2022 via an online meeting. The following were among the 
decisions taken by the Council during the meeting.  
 
 
1. New Provisional ISU Member 
The ISU Council granted provisional ISU Membership for the Figure Skating Branch to Ice Skate Egypt. 
 
The contact details and relevant information related to Ice Skate Egypt can be found on the ISU 
website under the “ISU Member” section.  
 
 
2. 2022 ISU Congress, Phuket, June 6-10, 2022 
At its next meeting on February 24, 2022, the Council will review the worldwide pandemic situation 
and the specific situation in Phuket and take a decision about whether the 2022 ISU Congress, 
scheduled to take place on June 6-10, 2022, will go ahead as planned or whether alternative 
arrangements will be made.  
 
 
3. Update ISU internal meeting/travel restrictions 
Given the worldwide deterioration in the Covid-19 pandemic situation due to the Omicron variant, the 
Council decided that with immediate effect, meetings, seminars, examinations or similar of ISU internal 
bodies shall not take place in person. The situation will be reviewed at the next Council meeting on 
February 24, 2022. 
 
The ISU Covid-19 Guidelines remain unchanged and can be found here.  
 
 
4. Next Council meeting 
The Council will next meet as follows: 
 
February 24, 2022, via an online meeting. 
April 1-2, 2022 in Lausanne, Switzerland (if the Covid-19 situation permits). 
June 5, 2022 in Phuket, Thailand before the 2022 ISU Congress (see also item 2 above). 
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